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Computer Engineering, C201E Engineering Building, Colorado State University, Fort 
Collins, CO 80523, 970-491-7956, azimi@engr.colostate.edu 
 
Project Abstract: This project will continue development and testing of instruments 
and software that provide new capabilities for monitoring acoustic resources and other 
conditions in National Parks for periods of one year or more. No viable commercial 
options exist, and this project will explore and evaluate technological options to 
meet these needs. This project will advance scientific understanding and engineering 
capabilities to support more effective management of acoustic resources on public 
lands and to provide a higher quality experience for visitors. The research activity 
is intended to address several public interests: expanding scientific capabilities for 
monitoring sensory environments, promoting collaborative conservation working groups 
consisting of academic professionals and natural resource managers, furthering the 
education and career development of university students and research staff, providing 
opportunities for project participants to produce peer-reviewed papers and outputs for 
scientific conferences reporting these research results, stimulating interdisciplinary 
research and education at CSU by promoting interactions between the Warner College and 
the College of Engineering. This promotion of interdisciplinary activity may extend to 
hosting scientific workshops or conferences. 
 
The NPS Subject Matter Expert (SME), Dr. Kurt Fristrup, will partner with the CSU 
research team in all aspects of this cooperative agreement: identification of overall 
research priorities, development of specific research and monitoring projects, 
identification or development of appropriate instrumentation, preparation of reports 
and publications. The SME and the staff of the Natural Sounds and Night Skies Division 
(NSNSD) will regularly participate in meetings with the CSU research team. The SME 
will also help coordinate the activities and findings of this project in relation to 
several other NPS research projects. NPS will provide specialized equipment for many 
project tasks. The NPS ATR will ensure that the CSU performance conforms to the terms 
of this task agreement, and approve any significant changes to the scope or the 
budget. 
 
Keywords: Acoustic resources, monitoring, engineering systems, National Park Service, 
Colorado State University 


